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08/08/2024 

 

Affected Discipline: 
Road Race 

 
Information Pertains to:  
Larger Radiators approved for the Superbike Class 

 
Current Rules: 
No Rule 

 

New Rules: 
MoMS Chapter 6 

Section 6.18.8 Use of Non-OEM Parts 

6.18.8.1 The following may be replaced with parts not manufactured by the manufacturer of 

the Machine: 

Item t) The original water and/or oil radiator can be modified or replaced.  

i) Extra mounting brackets to accommodate the radiator are permitted but must 

mount to the frame in the same location as the OEM radiator 

ii) Additional water radiators and oil coolers can be added. Extra mounting brackets 

to accommodate these radiators/coolers are allowed. 

iii) The appearance from the front, the rear and the profile of the motorcycle must 

conform to the homologated shape after the addition of radiators/oil coolers. 

iv) All radiators/coolers must be mounted below the lower fork bridge (triple clamp). 
  

ASBK Sporting Regulations 

4.24 Technical Regulations: Superbike 

Section 8. Use of Non-OEM Parts  

The following may be replaced with parts not manufactured by the manufacturer of the 

Machine: 

Item t) The original water and/or oil radiator can be modified or replaced.  

i) Extra mounting brackets to accommodate the radiator are permitted but must 

mount to the frame in the same location as the OEM radiator 

ii) Additional water radiators and oil coolers can be added. Extra mounting brackets 

to accommodate these radiators/coolers are allowed. 

iii) The appearance from the front, the rear and the profile of the motorcycle must 

conform to the homologated shape after the addition of radiators/oil coolers. 

iv) All radiators/coolers must be mounted below the lower fork bridge (triple clamp). 

 

 

 



  

Rationale: 
The Australian Road Race Commission, ASBK Management Team, and the Rules & 

Technical Committee have carefully reviewed extensive data received from various 

Superbike competitors and brands. This data highlighted a critical issue that engine coolant 

and oil temperatures have been reaching levels that adversely affect engine reliability. 

 

To address these concerns, they have determined that allowing the use of larger radiators is 

necessary to prevent excessive engine wear and reduce the frequency of maintenance 

required. Ultimately decreasing the overall costs for competitors in the Superbike class. 

 

The decision to approve larger radiators is based on the data provided by those actively 

competing in the series and the need to ensure engine longevity and reliability across all 

brands of machines.  

 

 

Effective from: 
Immediately 
 

Note: 
• All Bulletins are available on the MA website (www.ma.org.au) 
• Rules may change throughout the year so please view the most up to date MoMS on the 

MA website (www.ma.org.au) 

http://www.ma.org.au/
http://www.ma.org.au/

